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 Principal’s Message 
Thank you to all parents/guardians who participated in the virtual Parent Teacher Conferences. We are pleased to 
be working closely with you to ensure that your child/children are receiving the best support and education in 
order for them to be successful. We couldn’t do it without you. Thank you.   

Congratulations to our new PAC executive:  
Sarah Macgregor-  Chair 
Angela Waldick-  Vice chair 
Angela Debron-   Secretary  
Troy Turchanski-   Treasurer  
Adrienne Breen-   DPAC rep. 

Please join us for our virtual PAC meetings at 7pm on the following dates: November 16, January 18, February 22, 
April 19, May 17 and June 14 
Mrs. Young 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

     
  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
    

  
      

   
  

 
 

   
 

 

N O V E M B E R   

 

 
 

Please check out all of our celebrations and events on our website: https://fv.schools.sd68.bc.ca/  
 
Nov. 1- Time change 
Nov. 5- Photo retakes 
Nov. 8- Virtual Remembrance Day Assembly 10:45am 
Nov. 11- Remembrance Day – No School 
Nov. 16- PAC Meeting 
 

 



 

 

 

 
Great Nanaimo Toy Drive 
If you have no other means of providing toys for your children, The Great Nanaimo Toy Drive wants to help. 
Please check out www.thegreatnanaimotoydrive.ca to see how/where/when to register. 
 

 
What kind of City will Nanaimo be in 20+ years? 
We want to hear from all ages! Let’s REIMAGINE our future – together. 
Our City, Our Voices. 
REIMAGINE NANAIMO is our once-a-decade opportunity to create a collective vision and road map for our 
future City. As our population grows to 100,000 residents and beyond, we need to collectively imagine how we 
evolve and grow to better meet the needs of all in future. 
Two key ways you can participate in Phase 1 REIMAGINE NANAIMO: 
Ideas Questionnaire – If you do anything, do this! Great prizes available 
Creative Community Contest – Anyone can participate (kids too!). Express your ideas for Nanaimo’s future 
through photo, drawing, collage, poetry & more! 
Phase 1 opportunities are open until November 30th. Please take a few minutes to participate in planning 
Nanaimo’s future! Visit getinvolvednanaimo.ca/reimagine-nanaimo for full details. 
 
Erase Bullying 
Every child deserves an education free from discrimination, bullying, harassment, intimidation and 
violence. The ERASE (Expect Respect and A Safe Education) Bullying strategy is part of the Province of 
British Columbia’s efforts to personalize learning and supports for all students. Please visit the ERASE 
Bullying website or click on the logo on our school website. If your child is being bullied, please let the teacher 
or the principal know. We can’t help, if we aren’t aware. 
 
 PAC  
A big ‘Thank You’ to those parents/grandparents and guardians who have joined the PAC!  We appreciate your 
time and input. Please note that all caregivers of students at FV are members of the PAC whether you are able 
to attend meetings or not and your input into PAC decisions is extremely valuable to us. Please join us for our 
next PAC Virtual Meeting which is scheduled for November 16 at 7pm. 
 
Earthquake Drill 
FV joined all of Canada in the Great Canadian Shake Down on October 17th. Students were well behaved and 
made it out of the school in record time. Please take the time to review the information sent in the October 
newsletter and develop your earthquake plans with your family. 
 
COBS Bread 
Fairview is a participant in the COBS Dough Fundraiser Program at the Pleasant Valley COBS Bread location. If 
you mention our school name, Fairview will receive a percentage of all sales for purchases of sports equipment, 
instructional supplies etc. Thank you in advance for your support. 

 

 

 

   

   

  

 

  

  

  

   

   

   

   

   

   

  

  

   

   

   

  

   

  

 

 

http://www.thegreatnanaimotoydrive.ca/
https://www.getinvolvednanaimo.ca/reimagine-nanaimo/survey_tools/ideas-questionnaire
https://www.getinvolvednanaimo.ca/reimagine-nanaimo?tool=story_telling_tool#tool_tab
https://www.getinvolvednanaimo.ca/reimagine-nanaimo/survey_tools/ideas-questionnaire


 

 

Social Media Policy 
Please find the SD68 Social Media Policy link for your review:  
https://www.sd68.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/Administrative-Procedures/100/AP107-SocialMedia.pdf  
Please see the attached parent guide to Raising Digitally Responsible Youth.  
School Closures 
If schools are closed due to snow, or any other weather-related problems, announcements will be made on local 
radio stations (WOLF 106.9 FM, WAVE 102.3 FM, and 91.7 COAST FM) by 7 a.m. on the day of the 
closure.  Please do not call the radio station – tune in and listen for the announcements, which will be made on a 
regular basis.  In addition, the district will post the information on the district’s website, Twitter, Facebook, 
and mobile app.  Please keep in mind, however, that there may be situations where this is not always possible, 
for example, power outages or technical problems.  The most reliable method is to listen to the local radio 
stations. 
 
TumbleBooks/Teen Cloud 
Coming soon- Free direct links for students to practice reading with no login required by 
students.  Link to be shared soon. 
���� 
 

Hallowe’en Safety 
Ghosts and Goblins will soon be taking to our city streets 

Media Relations Officer/Crime Stoppers Coordinator 
Nanaimo RCMP     

Soon our city streets will be inundated with hundreds of children, dressed in a variety of costumes 
participating in one of the biggest celebrations of the year- Halloween. The Nanaimo RCMP is once 
again urging all motorists to use extreme caution throughout the day for "darting goblins".  
"When kids are excited they often throw caution to the wind and everything their parents told them 
about safety. For that reason, it is essential parents and caregivers keep their young ones on tight rein when 
trick or treating," said Constable Gary O'Brien of the Nanaimo RCMP. 
Please follow these simple but effective tips when going door to door on Halloween: 
Costumes 

·       If your little ones can't see their feet with their mask on, it may pose a tripping hazard 
·       Ensure their costume is reflective; if you can't see them then neither can approaching vehicles  
·       Make sure they have appropriate footwear on. It will allow for an enjoyable evening and present 

unwanted falls 
Door to door 

·       Only go to homes where lights are on, often the front porch light indicates they are participating in 
the festivities 

·       Never allow your children to enter any home to retrieve candies  
On the streets 

·       Parents should carry a flashlight with fresh batteries to light the way 
·       If crossing where there is no crosswalk, STOP and LOOK both ways to ENSURE approaching 

vehicles are slowing to indicate you have been seen 
After trick or treating 

·       Give all the candy a thorough inspection to ensure nothing has been tampered with 
·       If a candy wrapper is open, throw it out  

As a reminder, firecrackers are prohibited to use or possess and firecrackers can only be discharged with 
prior approval obtained by the City of Nanaimo Fire Chief. Simply being in possession of fireworks may cost 
you a $200 fine under the City of Nanaimo fireworks bylaw.  

  

Have a wonderful November! 
From all FV students and staff 
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